
Year 3 Summer Term Newsletter 2025
Year 3 Leader: Miss Edward
Teachers: Miss Serra, Miss Khetani and Miss Siva
Support teachers: Miss Saha
Support staff:  Ms Robinson, Mrs Patel, Mrs Lang, Miss Stephanie
Contact us: year3@rgjs.brent.sch.uk 

Welcome to Summer Term!
Over the summer term we are looking forward to enjoying 
the improved  weather to promote learning opportunities 
outdoors.  As we approach the end of the school year, we 
well be focussing on a smooth and happy transition into 
year 4. 

Reminders:
If you need to change your child’s lunch arrangements eg. 
school dinners to packed lunch, please give 1 week’s notice 
to Mrs Vekaria in the school office. 
If children are running late and arrive at school after the 
register is taken, they will need to visit the office to sign 
the late book.
Please note that we have moved to a cashless payment 
system in the school office. 
If your child has an appointment and needs to be picked 
up early, please make sure you email, call or drop into the 
office to let them know ahead of time. 

Key Dates:

Thursday 1st May - 3G Welsh Harp trip
Friday 2nd May - 3R Welsh Harp trip
Monday 5th May - May Day holiday
Wednesday 7th May - 3S Welsh Harp trip
Thursday 8th May - 3J Welsh Harp trip
Monday 9th May - NFER testing week begins
Friday 23rd May - Break up for half term
Tuesday 3rd June - Return to school
Thursday 10th July - Sports Day
Friday 18th July - Break up for the end of the year

Literacy 

Our literacy topics this term are 
‘One Plastic Bag’ and  ‘Animal Poems’.   Spellings will be 
sent home each week. Please read with your child for 20 
minutes each night.

Maths
We will be focussing on many topics
throughout the term, including fractions, time, properties 
of shapes, mass and capacity and word problems. Please 
practice times tables with your child.

Sun safety
As the weather gets sunnier, please make sure 
your child brings a  water bottle and  hat to school and has 
applied sunscreen. We kindly ask that water bottles that 
come to school are not single use bottles. 

Wider curriculum 
During the summer term, we will continue to enjoy a 
broad range of learning activities across the curriculum, 
including: 

PE: Athletics and Tennis   Art: Colour and Collage  Music: 
Recorder  and singing Computing: Animation

Swimming is a statutory part of the curriculum. Your child 
is expected to be able to swim a minimum of 25 metres by 
the end of Year 6. We would very much appreciate parent 
volunteers to support our swimming sessions. 

Communication 
Please make sure you have SchoolPing set 
up to ensure you receive important news and updates 
from the school. 

If you need to contact the school urgently, please call the 
office on 0208 204 5221. 
For school information such as term dates, curriculum 
overviews, policies and much more please visit our 
website: www.rgjs.brent.sch.uk 

School Planners and stationery:
Children must bring these to school every day for lessons. 
Stationery can also be purchased at the school office.

Geography

During Geography week this term, we will
be looking at Rivers within the UK and internationally, as 
well as water as a resource.

Science

Our science topic for summer is Plants,  and we will be 
learning about plant growth, and the role of plants in 
ecosystems.  We will be visiting the Welsh Harp for 
workshops on plants and pollination


